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ITEM 1.01 ENTRY INTO A MATERIAL DEFINITIVE AGREEMENT

     The material agreements described below will be filed as exhibits to
Dynamic Material Corporation's Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2004.

Yvon Cariou Employment Agreement

     On March 3, 2005, Dynamic Materials Corporation (the "Company") entered
into an Employment Agreement with Yvon Cariou, who will continue to serve as
President and Chief Executive Officer of the Company. Mr. Cariou's agreement is
effective as of January 1, 2005 until terminated (i) at any time with Cause (as
defined in the Employment Agreement) or (ii) upon one year's written notice of
termination or the payment of one year's salary, including a bonus for such
period, for any reason other than Cause. The agreement provides for an annual
base salary of $290,000 with annual adjustments at the discretion of the Board
of Directors of the Company. The agreement also provides for annual incentive
compensation, with the maximum percentage for 2005 set at 50% of base salary. An
extra bonus may be paid based on 4% of pre-tax income, before extraordinary
items above 110% of budget. Mr. Cariou will be eligible to receive options to
purchase shares of the common stock of the Company under the Company's 1997
Equity Incentive Plan (the "Option Plan"), subject to the terms and conditions
of such plan and the terms and conditions of the option agreement.

     The Employment Agreement with Mr. Cariou also contains non-competition and
non-solicitation covenants. These covenants, as described in the Employment
Agreement, are effective during employment and for a period of 2 years following
termination of employment.

John G. Banker Employment Agreement

     On March 3, 2005, the Company entered into an Employment Agreement with
John G. Banker, who will continue to serve as Vice President Marketing and
Sales, Clad Metal Division of the Company. Mr. Banker's agreement is effective



during the initial term beginning on January 1, 2005 and ending on December 31,
2007, unless otherwise terminated by either party pursuant to the terms of the
agreement. Prior to the expiration of the initial term, the parties may
negotiate a new employment contract or the agreement may be automatically
extended. After the expiration of the initial term, the agreement may be
terminated (i) at any time with Cause (as defined in the Employment Agreement)
or (ii) upon one year's written notice of termination or the payment of one
year's salary, including a bonus for such period, for any reason other than
Cause. The agreement provides for an annual base salary of $200,000 with annual
adjustments at the discretion of the Board of Directors of the Company. The
agreement also provides for annual incentive compensation, with the maximum
percentage for 2005 set at 60% of base salary. Mr. Banker will be eligible to
receive options to purchase shares of the common stock of the Company under the
Company's Option Plan, subject to the terms and conditions of such plan and the
terms and conditions of the option agreement.

     The Employment Agreement with Mr. Banker also contains non-competition and
non-solicitation covenants. These covenants, as described in the Employment
Agreement, are effective during employment and for a period of 2 years following
termination of employment.

Richard A. Santa Employment Agreement

     On March 3, 2005, the Company entered into an Employment Agreement with
Richard A. Santa, who will continue to serve as Vice President and Chief
Financial Officer of the Company. Mr. Santa's agreement is effective as of
January 1, 2005 until terminated (i) at any time with Cause (as defined in the
Employment Agreement) or (ii) upon one year's written notice of termination or
the payment of one year's salary, including a bonus for such period, for any
reason other than Cause. The agreement provides for an annual base salary of
$223,500 with annual adjustments at the discretion of the Board of Directors of
the Company. The agreement also provides for annual incentive compensation, with
the maximum percentage for 2005 set at 40% of base salary. Mr. Santa will be
eligible to receive options to purchase shares of the common stock of the
Company under the Company's Option Plan, subject to the terms and conditions of
such plan and the terms and conditions of the option agreement.

     The Employment Agreement with Mr. Santa also contains non-competition and
non-solicitation covenants. These covenants, as described in the Employment
Agreement, are effective during employment and for a period of 1 year, with
respect to non-competition, and 2 years, with respect to non-solicitation,
following termination of employment.

Item 7.01 Regulation FD Disclosure

     On March 9, 2005, the Company issued a press release announcing that it has
received an order valued at more than $5.3 million for work on a nickel
hydrometallurgy project in New Caledonia. The information contained in this Item
7.01 (including the exhibit hereto) shall not be deemed "filed" for purposes of
Section 18 of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended (the "Exchange
Act"), or incorporated by reference in any filing under the Securities Act of
1933, as amended, or the Exchange Act, except as shall be expressly set forth by
specific reference in such a filing. A copy of this press release is attached
hereto as Exhibit 99.1.

Item 9.01. Financial Statements and Exhibits

          (c)  Exhibits.

          99.1 Press Release dated March 9, 2005
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        DYNAMIC MATERIALS RECEIVES ORDER VALUED AT MORE THAN $5.3 MILLION
           FOR WORK ON NICKEL HYDROMETALLURGY PROJECT IN NEW CALEDONIA

              Order Represents One of the Largest in DMC's History

BOULDER, Colo. March 9, 2005 - Dynamic Materials Corporation (DMC) (Nasdaq:
BOOM), one of the world's leading providers of explosion-bonded clad metal
plates and other advanced metal fabrications, today announced it has received an
order valued at more than $5.3 million for work on a nickel hydrometallurgy
project in New Caledonia.

In an effort to optimize production efficiencies and meet customer delivery
requirements, DMC will utilize manufacturing capacity at its plants in both
Mount Braddock, Pa. and Rivesaltes, France. Shipments are expected to begin
during this year's third quarter and most of the order is expected to ship by
the end of 2005.

"This order is indicative of the elevated activity we are witnessing in a number
of international industries we serve," said Yvon Cariou, president and CEO. "New
Caledonia is believed to hold a substantial portion of the world's nickel
resources, and hydrometallurgy represents an increasingly important part of the
nickel production process. As a key supplier to this industry, we are pleased to
have the exposure this order should generate for DMC and its specialized
products."

About Dynamic Materials Corporation
Based in Boulder, Colorado, Dynamic Materials Corporation is a leading
international metalworking company. Its products include explosion-bonded clad
metal plates and other metal fabrications for use in petrochemical, chemical
processing, power generation, commercial aircraft, defense and a variety of
other industries. The Company operates two business segments: the Explosive
Metalworking Group, which uses proprietary explosive processes to perform metal
cladding, and AMK Welding, which utilizes various technologies to weld
components for use in jet engines and ground-based turbines. For more
information, visit the Company's website at www.dynamicmaterials.com.
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Except for the historical information contained herein, this news release
contains forward-looking statements that involve risks and uncertainties
including, but not limited to, the following: the ability to obtain new
contracts at attractive prices; the size and timing of customer orders;
fluctuations in customer demand; competitive factors; the timely completion of
contracts; the timing and size of expenditures; the timely receipt of government
approvals and permits; the adequacy of local labor supplies at the Company's
facilities; the availability and cost of funds; and general economic conditions,
both domestically and abroad; as well as the other risks detailed from time to
time in the Company's SEC reports, including the report on Form 10-K for the
year ended December 31, 2003.

                                      # # #


